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Mississippi has now opened 

the next phase of the COVID-19 

vaccine distribution, meaning 

people over the age of 75, first 

responders and educators will 

have access to the shot.

Beginning Jan. 18, those 65 

and older will have access to 

the vaccine, according to an 

announcement from Gov. Tate 

Reeves.

The group that just got access, 

1b.1, is beginning earlier than 

some expected, as the original 

schedule placed the group in 

min-January.

Mississippians 75 and older 

can now schedule vaccinations at 

https://msdh.ms.gov/c19appoint-

ment or by calling the COVID-19 

hotline from the state health 

department at 877-978-6453.

These efforts will continue 

alongside phase 1a, which offers 

vaccines to health care workers 

and people living or working in 

long-term care facilities (LTCFs).

This comes after the Missis-

sippi State Department of Health 

(MSDH), which has coordinated 

vaccine distribution to hospitals 

and LTCFs, announced that it 

would offer drive-thru vaccina-

tion for other health care workers 

in phase 1a, including doctors 

and nurses working in clinics, 

dentists, technicians, phleboto-

mists and others.

The drive-thru clinic will allow 

420 health care workers to get the 

vaccine in DeSoto County this 

week, with appointments on Tues-

day and Thursday. This comes at a 

time when the virus is spreading 

faster than ever in DeSoto County, 

with nearly 160 new cases per day 

being reported.

Since the beginning of the 

pandemic, about 1 in 12 people 

in the county have been infected 

with the virus. Nearly 150 county 

residents have reportedly died 

because of COVID-19, a number 

The Desoto County Board 
of Supervisors named District 2 
Supervisor Mark Gardner as board 
president on Monday during their 
first meeting of 2021. District 5 
Supervisor Michael Lee was named 
board vice president.

Gardner is 
taking on the role 
from District 1 
Supervisor Jessie 
Medlin.  First 
elected in 1992, 
Medlin is the 
longest serving 
supervisor. 

The president of the DeSoto 
County Board of Supervisors 
presides over board meetings and 
signs documents in the name of 
the county. The vice president 
presides over meetings when the 
president is absent.

The Board of Supervisors meets 
on the first and third Monday of 
each month to handle county poli-
cies on issues such as taxation and 
infrastructure. Their next meeting 
will be held Jan. 19th at 9 a.m. at 
the DeSoto County Administration 
Building in Hernando.

that is likely a significant under-

count, according to health experts 

in the state.

According to a report released 

on Dec. 31, over 20,000 vaccines 

have already been given in the 

state. At that time, 524 vaccines 

had been given in DeSoto County, 

according to the report.

The same report said that 

most of the vaccines given up to 

this point — about 66% — have 

gone to white Mississippians. 

MSDH held an event earlier this 

week showcasing Black doctors 

taking the vaccine. About 17% 

of the vaccines given at the time 

had gone to Black residents. The 

department of health has previ-

ously said that it would focus 

efforts to send messages of trust in 

the vaccines for different commu-

nities in Mississippi, including 

Black residents.

In February, other essential 

workers, like United States Postal 

Service employees, agriculture 

workers or those working in 

grocery stores or in transporta-

tion, will be eligible to receive the 

vaccine. After that group, people 

over the age of 65 or those with 

high-risk medical conditions will 

be eligible, and vaccination is 

expected to begin for those groups 

in February.

Active now:
Phase 1a Health care workers, long-term care facility residents and employees

Active Now:
Phase 1b.1 People 75 and older

Jan/Feb
1b.2 People 65 and older, first responders, educators, corrections officers

February:
1b.3 Food, agriculture, USPS, manufacturing and transportation workers

February:
1b.3 People 16-64 with high-risk medical conditions

March:
1c People 16 and older in congregate settings, other essential workers

Estimated vaccine schedule
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Left: Dr. Thomas Dobbs announced 

that Mississippi residents 75 and older 

began receiving the COVID-19 vaccine 

Wednesday morning. 

Above: A box of vaccines is prepared to 

be administered to health care workers 

at Methodist Olive Branch. 

Friends and family reflect on the 

beloved Horn Lake High School principal 

and his legacy in the district. See page 

4 for the story. 


